
Half Termly Newsletter

Summer 2022



Forthcoming events:

May


30th to 3rd June Summer half term holiday


June


6th Return to school & after school clubs restart

13th, 14th, 15th, 16th & 17th Swimming lessons Year 6 Oak (11am-Noon) 

20th, 21st, 22nd, 23rd & 24th Swimming lessons Year 5 Cedar (11am-Noon) 

23rd Key Stage 2 (Years 3,4,5 & 6) Sports Day (9am-12:30pm)

23rd Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) Sports Day (12:30pm-3pm)

27, 28th , 29th, 30th (11am-Noon) & 5th July (2:30pm-3:30pm) Swimming lessons Year 4 Beech

28th June to 1st July Year 6 Exmouth Camp


July


4th, 5th, 6th, 7th & 8th Swimming lessons Year 4 Sycamore (11am-Noon) 

11th, 12th, 13th, 14th & 15th Swimming lessons Year 3 Elm (11am-Noon) 

13th Rocksteady Summer Term Concert

18th, 19th, 20th, 21st & 22nd Swimming lessons Year 3 Ash (11am-Noon)

25th End of Summer term (2pm finish for school and Kids Club)



Head of School Welcome
This has been a short half term, yet we have still managed to enjoy lots of learning 
and celebratory events. School trips to Tintagel, Charlestown and Falmouth plus a 
theatre visit have provided super enrichment to our curriculum. Career events and 
workshops across classes are underway, from Nursery to Year 6, and we look 
forward to developing this further. Finishing the half term with DT Days, this time 
with a focus on cooking, has had the whole school smelling delicious - and everyone 
feeling hungry! 


We are continuing to work with Go Cornish - still aiming to attain the Bronze Award 
this term. As part of this, it was wonderful to hear our super excited and 
enthusiastic Reception pupils perform to the whole school the song they wrote, 
sharing their thoughts and ideas about living in St. Austell - star performers! 


A highlight of this half term is definitely the whole school shared celebration we 
held outside for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. With our KS2 pupils sharing time, 
food, music and conversation with our younger children alongside the whole staff 
team, it's been wonderful see the children enjoy larger shared events together and 
we look forward to more of these occasions again next half term. Finally, I want to 
thank you for your continued support and hope everyone enjoys the holiday, 
including of course the Queen's Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday celebrations ahead.



Nursery - Acorn Class

Sharing Learning Journeys

Learning to draw Bumble 
Bees for World Bee Day

Safari Animal Role PlayCreating our Dinosaur 
Adventure Area

'And the Beat Goes On!'

Phonics Letter Formation 



Nursery - Acorn Class

This has been a wonderful half term of learning in Nursery! We started off this half term by 
sharing our brilliant learning with our parents and carers. This was a wonderful opportunity for 
us to share our Learning Journeys and our creative work together!


We have started to learn about different letter sounds in our Phonics learning in preparation 
for some of our Nursery children starting School. The children have been doing a fantastic job 
at recognising the sounds 's' 'a' 't' 'p' 'i' 'n'. We have also begun to practise our letter formation 
using large scale mark making resources such as chalks outside!


The Nursery children have been super busy helping to create our new 'Dinosaur Adventure 
Area' outdoors! We did this by choosing and planting different plants into tyres! We discussed 
how we need to look after the plants and what plants need to help them grow. The children did 
a brilliant job and it has been wonderful to see our new Dinosaur area in action!


We have really enjoyed learning about amazing animals around the world! We have been 
looking at maps of the world and discussing where different animals live. The children were 
eager to make their own animal masks to take part in their own role play!


Well done Nursery! You have had another brilliant half term full of lots of busy learning!



Reception - Apple Class

painting sunflowers
balancing in PE

caring for our seeds

transient art

retelling the 
story of little 
red riding hood

stained glass 
windows rock sculptures



Reception - Cherry Class

beach art

exploring 
charlestown church

sharing 
our 
learning 
journeys

rock sculptures

friends friday



Reception - Apple and Cherry Classes

Reception enjoyed their recent trip to Charlestown for our first ever school trip! Leading up to our trip, we have 
been talking about the importance of being a good pedestrian, and discussing how we can stay safe on our 
journey. The children were fantastic pedestrians: they all stayed on the pavement, held hands with their 
partner, and were sensitive to other pavement users. The children made sure that they walked sensibly, and 
looked both ways before crossing the road. The adults were so impressed!


Leading up to the trip we have been talking about special buildings including churches and the special features 
within. It was brought to life during our visit to the church. The children sat quietly in the pews, waiting to hear 
from Julia, who kindly offered to tell us all about the church. The children were then able to explore the church 
in small groups. The children explored thoughtfully, being careful not to touch any of the special religious 
artefacts. The children were able to comment on what they saw, noticing different features of the church such 
as the stained glass windows, the pews, the Bible stand and the organ. Some of the children talked about how 
they had been in churches before, for weddings and other events; we were able to spot the doors that the 
bride would come in through to get married! The children all considered why the building is so special to 
members of the community, and listened carefully to Julia as she explained its importance. At school our art 
has focused on natural and transient art. We have found out about the work of British artist Andy Goldsworthy 
and enjoyed having a go at making some of our own natural art when we were on the beach. The children had 
the opportunity to explore the natural objects around them, such as pebbles, seaweed and bigger rocks, in 
order to create some transient art, inspired by our focus artist Andy Goldsworthy. The children freely explored 
the resources and used their imaginations to create faces, patterns and designs. In the final activity, we looked 
at pictures of rock sculptures and had a go at making our own. The children selected different sized rocks and 
found that certain rocks were easier to stack than others! They made comparisons between the rocks, noticing 
shapes, colours and sizes. 



Year 1 - Chestnut Class

Skip2Bfit 
The Bible Exhibition 

All about 
the United 
Kingdom! 

The Starry Night 

Our Plastic Pollution Posters! 

Non-Stop Dancing 

Creating our own rock-pools 



Sharing our 
favourite reads.

Year 1 - Holly Class

Creating 
our own 
rock pool 
art.

Matching numerals to number 
words. 

Platinum Jubilee 
artwork.

Working as part of a 
team in P.E.

Retelling the creation 
story in R.E.

'Starry 
Night' by 

Holly 
Class.

Learning 
about 
the life 
of 
Jesus.

Non-stop dancing fundraiser 
for a school defibrillator.



Year 1 - Chestnut and Holly Classes

Year 1 have had a fun filled half term. We started the half term with our Geography days, 
exploring the question 'Why do we love being beside the seaside so much?' The children 
learned about the seaside location of Wembury and created rock pool and beach collages. 
This then led us on to our topic 'All Aboard and Setting Sail.' The children have explored 
transport today and in the past. They created some fabulous written work as they innovated 
the opening to 'Where the Wild Things Are' and have shown curiosity when learning about 
pirate ships and famous pirates.


This half term we created class artwork based on 'Starry Night' by Vincent Van Gogh. Each 
child was given a small section to colour which we then joined together to create a whole class 
masterpiece! We have thoroughly enjoyed learning about the significance of the Queen's 
Platinum Jubilee and creating our own artwork based on this special celebration. 


The children have worked on their attack and defence skills. The children have learned about 
what 'attacking' means in sport and shown their ability to work collaboratively as part of a 
team to work towards a shared goal such as obtaining the highest score in a game.


Well done Year One a fantastic half term of learning!



Year 2 - Maple Class

Danceathon! 

Observing plants in the school grounds

Recreating Van Gogh's Starry Night
Castle Spies Hiding from the enemy! 



Year 2 - Willow Class
We had a great time 
looking at plants for 
our science lesson.

We went around the school 
grounds orienteering

We enjoyed the Bible exhibition!

We worked hard being 
'spies' in teams to draw a 
castle

Skip2Bfit

Danceathon 



Year 2 - Maple and Willow Classes

Year 2 have enjoyed an action packed half-term of fun and learning! We launched into our 
new castles topic with an exciting visit from a ferocious looking (but very friendly) dragon 
called Falkor, who was lost and could not find his way home. Our challenge was to use 
geography linked clues to help Falkor. So far we have used our detective skills to work out 
his home is in a castle. We look forward to solving more clues and discovering exactly 
where he lives. The quest continues...


In science, we have been exploring plants. We have recapped the parts of a flowering plant 
and had great fun sorting seeds and bulbs. We are really looking forward to growing our 
own sunflowers to investigate the best conditions for healthy growth. 


In art, we have really enjoyed creating Cornish collages and applied our skills to create a 
piece of collage art in celebration of the Queen's jubilee. 


We have enjoyed many sporting events this term from the Defibrillator fundraiser 'And the 
beat goes on,' where we danced to our favourite songs and danced the day away! To the 
'Skip2Bfit' afternoon practising our skipping skills. We showed super resilience and 
determination!


What an amazing start to the Summer Term both Willow and Maple Classes!



Year 3 - Ash Class

In science, we have 
been looking at 

plants and changing 
variables. 

In art, we have created collages 
using plants and also looked at 

creating clay necklaces like they 
may have made themselves in the 

Stone Age times! 

In PE, we have 
explored tennis and 
identified the best 
way to win points 
when playing game 
based situations 



Year 3 - Elm Class

Art/History - Using 
natural resources to 
create a collage of a 
Stone Age roundhouse.

Danceathon Day - raising money for a school defibrillator 

English/Drama - producing 
tableaux to retell a 
character's feelings

Investigating what conditions 
plants need in order to survive.



Year 3 - Ash and Elm Classes

Year Three have had a brilliant first Summer Term in Key Stage Two! We started the term off with 
two geography days, exploring the question ‘Why do so many people in the world live in 
megacities?’ The children learnt about the different megacities across the world, and we 
highlighted Milton Keynes as a popular city that is vastly growing and may soon become a 
megacity. 


In PE, the children have been learning all about tennis. We have explored the best ways to win 
points, how best to hold the racket and the best techniques such as forehand and backhand. The 
children finished by playing a ladder tournament against each other. 


As our topic is the Stone Age, we decided to create our very own Stone Age jewellery. The 
children used clay to sculpt their own unique designs before creating small holes in them. The 
children turned these small masterpieces into a necklace. 


We’ve been very busy in both maths and English, learning about time and character descriptions 
retrospectively. History has been at the forefront of our topic lessons this term and the classes 
have thoroughly enjoyed learning all about the different lifestyles of the Stone Age people. 


What a fantastic term, well done for all of your hard work Year Three! 



Year 4 - Beech Class

Views at Tintagel Castle

Investigating solids, 
liquids and gases in 

science

Skip2BFit Workshop

Collaging in art

Enjoying the 
Anglo-Saxon 
Library box

Dance 
Defibrillator 

Fundraiser

Tintagel 
Trip



Year 4 - Sycamore Class

Skip2BFit

Learning about 
decimals in maths

Dancing raisins 
exploring gases 

King Arthur statue on our trip to tintagel

Dance fundraiser



Year 4 - Beech and Sycamore Classes

Year Four have loved having a brilliantly busy start to the Summer Term. We kick started the term 
off with Geography days where we learnt about our local area. It was fascinating to recognise and 
understand how St Austell has changed over the years and what actions need to be taken to 
counteract our growing population. 


This term's topic of the Anglo-Saxons enabled us to visit Tintagel castle. The glorious weather 
allowed for spectacular views off the Cornish coastline, particularly when crossing the new, four 
million pound bridge! We also met the legend that is, King Arthur, in statue form at least! Our 
English has been linked to our topic where we have been rewriting the story of The Princess who 
Hid in a Tree. 


In maths, the children have been working incredibly hard on their times tables and becoming true 
rock stars! In addition to daily mental arithmetic sessions, we have been working on understanding 
decimal numbers. 


We have enjoyed learning about the states of matter in our science so far, completing many 
practical experiments to understand the affects different variables have on materials changing 
state. We will finish the topic off by learning about the water cycle. 


Tennis has been the focus of our PE lessons this term. We have practised our forehand and 
backhand techniques and learnt how to keep the ball under control to find space to beat our 
opposition. As well as this, we were very lucky to have a skipping workshop. We never knew that 
skipping for two minutes could be SO tiring!


We told you it was a busy start! Well done Year Four!



Year 5 - Cedar Class

Enjoying an author visit

Skip2BFit

Dance, dance, dance

Mayan 
mono-
prints

a great storytelling 
workshop



Year 5 - Cedar Class

Year 5 have enjoyed an amazing term so far. We have created fantastic memories together and 
produced brilliant work across the curriculum.


In English, we have been learning about the Mayan creation story and how this civilization 
believed the universe and all the beings within it were created. The children have really enjoyed 
immersing themselves in the Mayan topic and have found the people fascinating.


In maths, we have enjoyed learning about shape, angles, decimals and percentages. Our 
developing arithmetic understanding has also equipped the children with a range of strategies 
that will support them brilliantly with their transition into Year 6.


Elsewhere in the curriculum, we have begun to learn about space in science, enjoyed learning 
about how to be our best in PSHE, progressed our tennis and cricket skills in PE and enjoyed 
creating a class celebration cake for the Queen's Jubilee.


We have enjoyed some fantastic workshops and experiences this term too. From non-stop 
dancing to raise money for a local defibrillator and a Skip2BFit workshop, to enjoying Ed Rowe's 
Cornish Caretakers experience and a production of The Jungle Book.


Mr Lockett and the Year 5 team are looking forward to a fantastic, busy end to the Summer Term.



Year 6 - Oak Class

Vol au Vents in DT

Ed Rowe (Kernow King) 
delivering a Cornish 

Communications 
workshop for the 

Porthcurno Telegraph 
Museum

SATs Breakfast went 
down a treat!

Skip 2 B Fit - 2 minute 
challenge, Tennis and 

Cricket in PE

Moksha Snakes and 
Ladders in RE



Year 6 - Oak Class
The children should immensely proud of the achievements they have made this term. They have 
worked hard with their SATs, with every child giving their absolute all. 


The children have enjoyed a range of opportunities within the curriculum with plenty of enrichment 
opportunities. David, from Skip2BFit, visited to set the children the 2 minute challenge - how many skips 
could they do in 2 minutes? Then, they had to beat their personal best. The children will be looking to 
beat their score next half-term.


We were lucky enough to be visited by BAFTA award winner Ed Rowe (AKA The Kernow King) who led an 
exciting performance for the whole school. He also led a workshop for Oak Class, where the children 
played an exciting game (which Ed had invented), all to do with Porthcurno and communication. Right 
on!


Our topic 'Cornwall' is coming to an end and the children will next half-term focus on 'The Victorians'. 
The children have enjoyed experimenting with tints, tones and shades in Art as well learning about 
famous Cornish people, such as a Richard Trevithick. 


In RE, the children have been tackling the subject of, 'Why do Hindus want to be good?' The children 
understand the concepts of Moksha, Samsara, Dharma and Karma and how they relate to a Hindu's life. 


In Design Technology, the children enjoyed cooking up Vol au Vents for the School jubilee celebrations: 
they were truly delicious.



Cultural Capital - Go Cornish

Dydh da dhywgh!

Hello everyone!

We have been working hard towards achieving Bronze on 
Go Cornish this half term. There have been many Cornish 
trips and visits from Charlestown, Tintagel Castle, Kernow 
King to creating projects for the St Austell Town Space 
Project. We sang along to the Cornish National Anthem 
alongside God Save the Queen for the jubilee and enjoyed a 
Cornish cream tea! In class, we have all been learning 
Cornish phrases and communicating in Cornish each day!

Cornish Book Display

Kernow King 
performance

One of our 
trips - 
Tintagel 
CastleOur Go Cornish Progress Chart



Extra Curricular Clubs

Makaton Club

Choir

French club

Dance Club

Art Club



Aspens - School Meals

If your child has any special dietary needs or 
allergies, please either download and complete the 
special diet form or alternatively contact the school 
office who will be happy to provide you with a copy.

Aspens provided our pupils with a Platinum Jubilee 
menu fit for a queen on Friday 27th May. Children 
were treated to a Jubilee picnic party, which everyone 
thoroughly enjoyed.  

https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/storage/secure_download/NkhXSkNDZThveXozb1VIcHVLUmZlUT09


Attendance

Aspire Academy Trust has high aspirations and expectations for all children. We are committed to provide the 
best quality of education to all pupils and to help achieve this, regular, punctual attendance is vital.


The minimum satisfactory level of attendance as set by the Government is 96%.


Illness

We understand that sometimes children are unwell or have an illness which means they may need to take time 
off school. Before allowing your child to remain at home, we would ask you to consider the following:


- Are they are in fact well enough to come to school and see if they feel better once the day starts? As we all 
know, sometimes this could be just an initial feeling when getting out of bed in the morning that is fine once the 
day gets underway.

- Are they not wanting to come to school due to worries about something, either at home or at school? We can 
work together to overcome this.


Term Time Absence

Pupils will only be granted authorised absence in exceptional circumstances. Family holidays are not normally 
considered to be exceptional and therefore will be treated as an unauthorised absence.


Please also read our 'Holiday Request' letter which provides further information.


Punctuality

When your child is late, it impacts on their attendance but is also disruptive to the rest of the class - which we 
are sure no-one wants. Arriving late at school means your child is missing vital learning time and whilst it may 
only be 5 minutes late occassionally, it soon adds up.

https://sandyhill.eschools.co.uk/storage/secure_download/MjQrOXN2SHZwclVqQXB0eXBlcjFVdz09


Attendance

A copy of the updated Aspire Academy Trust Attendance policy can be found on our school 
website. 


As always we wish to work with you to achieve the best possible outcome for your child and 
endeavour to provide support where necessary to encourage good attendance. Should you 
have any concerns regarding your child(ren)'s attendance, please do not hesitate to contact the 
school office. If there's anything you think we could work together on to support with this, our 
parent support advisor (Sarah Chown) and class teachers are available.

UNAUTHORISEDAUTHORISED

- Genuine illness

- Medical appointment 
(where possible try to 
make routine 
appointments outside of 
school hours)

- Family 
bereavement/funeral

- Religious observance

- Seeing a parent on leave 
from the Armed Forces

- Holidays & Day Trips

- Birthdays

- Parent/Carer illness

- Visiting family/friends

- Persistent lateness 
(arrival after the register 
is closed)

https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/attendance


Learning Together

Tapestry is an easy-to-use and secure online learning journal that helps 
staff and families across Aspire academies celebrate their children’s 
learning and development in Nursery and Reception Class.

As parents, the first day of handing over your child to the care of another 
can be an emotional time. As your child adjusts to experiences without you 
at their childminder, nursery, or school, parents continue to want to share 
in these times. 


Tapestry facilitates this by enabling a personal journal, or diary, to build 
over time. Photographs, videos and notes of special moments are not only 
recorded, but can be made available regularly and often immediately to you 
via your iPhone or Android App.

"Tapestry keeps you in 
touch with your child’s day 

wherever you are"

https://tapestryjournal.com/


Learning Together

Think of Google Classroom as your child’s digital link to learning. Teachers 
use Google Classroom to share resources, links and assignments with pupils 
during lessons at school across the curriculum.


KS2 teachers will use Google Classroom to share homework with students 
and parents. It is a great tool for keeping up to date with your child’s 
learning. 

Google Classroom - 
Enhancing connections with 
learners from school, from 

home, or on the go.



Pupil Premium

If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, please follow the link:




Further information about free school meals - Cornwall Council

We have appointed a designated teacher, Miss Heather, to work with Primary 
Futures. Primary Futures connects primary schools with inspirational, diverse 
volunteers from a range of careers, who connect with schools to talk to children 
about their jobs and show how what they are learning at school can lead to an 
interesting, exciting future. 


Miss. Heather will be working closely with our Pupil Premium Champion, Mrs. 
Rundle, to continue to develop children's aspirations. We are committed to raising 
aspirations for all children.


                        'Aspiring to achieve, determined to succeed.'

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/further-information-about-free-school-meals/


Safeguarding
Staying Safe Online

Children are spending more time online doing their school 
work, playing games or watching videos. Technology is 
hugely valuable for education, as well as a way to keep in 
touch with friends and family. However it’s important we 
all consider how we can support children’s safety whilst 
online and always. Here are some tips on what you can do 
to help keep your child safe.


Parental controls: Parental controls have been designed 
to help you manage your child's online activities. There are 
various types, some of which are free but others which can 
be bought. However, nothing is totally fool proof so this 
shouldn't replace the support and guidance you give your 
child to help keep them safer. For more information and 
step by step instructions on setting up parental controls, 
visit Parental Controls & Privacy Settings Guides - Internet 
Matters.


Supervise their online activity: Keep the devices your 
child uses in communal areas of the house such as the 
living room or kitchen, where an adult is able to supervise. 
Primary-age children should not access the internet in 
private spaces alone, such as in a bedroom or bathroom.


Explore together and chat little and often: Ask your 
child to show you their favourite apps, games and sites 
and encourage them to teach you how to use these. Ask 
them if anything ever worries them online. Make sure they 
know they won’t be in trouble and can get help by talking 
to you or another adult they trust if anything happens 
online that makes them feel worried, sad or scared.



SEND

We are delighted to now be working with the 
Mental Health Support in Schools Team. 

Katherine Churms is a trainee Educational 
Mental Health Practitioner (EMHP) and will be 
based as Sandy Hill for one morning each 
week. 



Defibrillator FundraiserDefibrillator Fundraiser
We are delighted to advise that we 
have raised an amazing £1215.50 
during our 'And The Beat Goes On' 
fundraising event for a defibrillator.


Your generosity has been truly 
overwhelming and we really can't 
thank you enough. The children 
had a fantastic day and really 
enjoyed a day full of music, dance 
and smiles as you'll see from the 
photos.


We are currently in the process of 
purchasing the defibrillator and will 
keep you updated with any 
developments. Please keep an eye 
on our Facebook page for more 
news.



Platinum Jubilee Celebrations

Makaton Club - National Anthem

Why not try a platinum jubilee draw along from The National Literacy Trust? The Queen and 
her corgi. https://literacytrust.org.uk/about-us/queens-platinum-jubilee-2022/

Creating Crowns in 
Nursery

https://literacytrust.org.uk/about-us/queens-platinum-jubilee-2022/


Information & Support Events & Activities

Personal Information


Please we may ask that you all check your personal 
details held on Arbor, to ensure they are correct. 

To display the details we currently hold, click on the 
'Student Profile' button and this will then display 
information such as family address/contact details, 
medical information, dieatary requirements and any 
parental consents outstanding.


The changes made be made by yourself via the Arbor 
App/Parent Portal. If however you do have any difficulty, 
please contact the school office to provide details of any 
amendments necessary.


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk

St Austell Foodbank - 01726 65313


Crisis Care Award (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 121


Housing (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 161


First Light (Domestic Violence Support) - 0300 777 4777

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360024345573-The-Arbor-App-Usage-Guide-For-Guardians


Staying in Touch

Address: Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, PL25 3AT


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk


Phone: 01726 75858


Website:www.sandyhill.org.uk

Click icons 
for more info

https://www.facebook.com/SandyHillAcademyCornwall
https://twitter.com/sandyacademy
http://www.sandyhill.org.uk/
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360024345573
https://www.parentpay.com/

